
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

March 18, 2014

STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday March 18, 2014 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 3360 Old Hwy 9, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Ken Blair called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Present

           
Linda Pickelsimer
Present
Cindy Early            
Present   

Donald Sanders
Present
Eugene Mann        
Absent
A motion was made by Donald Sanders and second by Cindy Early approving the 
February 18, 2014 minutes as presented.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Early, Pickelsimer, Sanders
NAY: None 

ABSENT: Mann
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a loss in both departments for the month. Factors included: Equipment repair in the amount of $2835.00 and pumping service in the amount of $1600.00. The annual Workers Comp and General Liability accounts were adjusted to expense premiums monthly instead of the annual premium being expensed in one month with the prorated amounts for Oct-Feb showing on this months financials adding to the loss. Next month should show improvement. Year to date showed a gain in both departments of $25,639.50. Mrs. Pickelsimer said the financials were correct and in order and made a motion approve the February financials as presented. Cindy Early second the motion.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Early, Pickelsimer, Sanders
NAY: None 

ABSENT: Mann
In the Manager's report there were a total of 73 work orders performed with 8 of those being water leaks. Manager Jeff Harrell reported the sewer upgrade at the Lagoon was going good. The aerators were in but not operational at this point. The company responsible for lining the existing sewer lines and repairing manholes informed him that all manholes currently brick in structure needed to be replaced. An estimate was going to be given to Mr. Harrell to present to the board at a later date. There is an estimated 40 brick manholes that need to be replaced.  
In unfinished business, Chairman Ken Blair asked Herb Sherwin for a progress report concerning the proposed new work shop and office. Mr. Sherwin stated that he had contacted several businesses for bids and information about Metal Buildings. There is also a need for an Engineer to draw up the plans. After some discussion, Chairman Blair thanked Mr. Sherwin for his help and input.

At this time Chairman Blair asked for new business. There was none.
After assuring there was no further business and thanking those in attendance, Chairman Blair adjourned the meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 4:20.

APPROVED April 10, 2014: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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